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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of King County Property to the City of Kent
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on October 5, 2009 to take testimony on a proposed ordinance regarding the transfer of two parcels of property from King County to the City of Kent.  The parcels provide essential drainage facilities for the City’s S.E. 240th Street.

One parcel consists of approximately 2.34 acres located between 12126 S.E. 240th Street and 12240 S.E. 240th Street, and the other parcel consists of approximately 4.96 acres located east of 13214 S.E. 240th Street.


The parcels provide essential drainage facilities for the City’s S.E. 240th Street.  The City has agreed to take ownership of the parcels and to maintain them as drainage facilities essential to operation of the city street.
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.kingcounty.gov/council/clerk/ordinances_advertised.aspx.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on October 5, 2009.
